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ALBEMARLE®

BQ451-8 BIOCIDE

FOR THE FORMULATION OF DISINFECTANTS AND SANITIZERS

DANGER

POISON

CORROSIVE

GUARANTEE:
Alkyl (40% C12, 50% C14, 10% C16)

dimethyl benzyl ammonium chloride 80.0%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 26422
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS: L

Manufactured by: 
Albemarle Corporation
451 Florida Street

Baton Rouge Louisiana 70801 U.S.A.
(504) 768-5600

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

For manufacturing use only. BQ451-8 is a TECHNICAL for
formulating purposes only. Formulators are responsible for their
own registrations. This product should not be used or compounded
with any reducing or oxidizing agents (such as calcium
hypochlorite, solid perchlorate or nitric acid) since such
mixtures may be explosive. Do not use in conjunction with soap or
any anionic wetting agent. Under certain conditions, the use of
protective creams may be advisable.

PRECAUTIONS:
KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. DANGER -CORROSIVE Causes
irreversible eye damage and skin burns. May be fatal if



swallowed. Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing. Wear
goggles or face shield and rubber gloves when handling. Wash
thoroughly with soap and water after handling and before eating,
drinking or using tobacco. Remove contaminated clothing and wash
clothing before reuse. Avoid contamination of food.

FIRST AID:

If on Skin: Wash with plenty of soap and water. Get medical
attention. If in Eyes: Hold eyelids open and flush with a steady,
gentle stream of water for 15 minutes. Get medical attention. If
Swallowed: drink promptly a large quantity of water. Avoid
alcohol. Call a physician or poison control centre immediately.
Take container, label or product name and PCP Registration Number
with you when you seek medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Probable mucosal damage may contraindicate the use of gastric
lavage. Measures against circulatory shock, respiratory
depression and convulsion may be needed.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:

Toxic to fish. Do not flush liquid wastes into streams or other
surface water.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:

Canadian formulators of this technical should dispose of unwanted
active ingredient and containers in accordance with municipal and
provincial regulations. For additional details and clean up of
spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or the
Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on the label. It is an offence under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace



the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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